Rindge Woman’s Club

General Meeting, September 5th, 2019
Meeting opened at approximately 6:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and Collect.

The evening’s Hostess Team of Ann Pliska, Marilyn Griska, and Paula Summer were applauded for putting on such a varied and delicious refreshment.

The Volunteer Hours sheet was passed around for members to add their hours to date and were reminded to keep track of their hours for the upcoming Harvest Fair.  When we next meet the Harvest Fair will be over.  So far 232 hours have been recorded since May.
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon made one amendment to last month’s Minutes. The P.O. Box rent is $56/year.  Linda T. made a motion to accept the report as amended, Ottoway M., seconded the motion, and all members voted in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Total income to date is $3,798.65, total donations and expenses to date is $5,394.80, and checkbook balance = $4,407.80.  Ottoway M. made a motion to accept the report, Linda T. seconded the motion and all members voted in favor.  
Sharon then explained to the group about distributing and collecting the seed money, profit money, and expenses at the Harvest Fair.

Mail:  Marilyn R. read a lovely thank you note from Tamara Popko, a recipient of one of our Adult Woman scholarships.

Summer Raffle:  Linda T. spoke briefly of the Summer Raffle and the hours that have been put into it so far.  She passed around the signup sheet for the remaining September Raffle days that need volunteers.   

Evelyn Perks awarded Judy Harris with a bottle of wine from the drawing she sponsored for bringing in new creative craft ideas.  Judy is making beautiful crocheted flower pins.  We also saw girls’ beaded socks from Michelle L., phone pillows from Debbie Q., and lavender soap from Maura K.

Sue Edwards spoke regarding the cost of advertising in the newspapers.  Evelyn P. made a motion to spend up to $500 to promote and advertise this year’s Harvest Fair with the new date in newspapers and elsewhere.  Marilyn G. seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and it passed unanimously.  

Harvest Fair information regarding set-up times for Friday and Saturday, parking, etc. was announced.  Each committee Chair or spokesman had a chance to speak to the membership about their needs and wants.  
Meeting was adjourned around 8 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Debbie Qualey
